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Dear Prof Winiarczyk, 
 
 
 

 
Thank you for presenting the Canine and Feline Medicine programme of the Faculty of 

Veterinary Medicine, University of Life Sciences in Lublin (Poland) for re-evaluation by 

VetCEE. We appreciate the effort that goes into making such an application. 

 
The evaluation panel have completed their report, which has been discussed by the 

VetCEE Board. 

 
The evaluation panel highlighted that they were very impressed with the programme and 

with the highly motivated leaders and the ample opportunity for direct interaction of 

teaching team with candidates. Evaluators were especially impressed as regards the 

implementation of good quality assurance, the practical training and the assessment 

processes. 

 
I am very pleased to inform you that the VetCEE board supports that the Canine and Feline 
 
Medicine programme of the Faculty of Veterinary Medicine, University of Life Sciences 
 
in Lublin (Poland) should be APPROVED by VetCEE. 

 
The programme can continue to use the VetCEE approved logos for the next five (5) years. 
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Overall consideration of the dossier and decision 

 

May we offer our congratulations on achieving VetCEE approval, which means that 

the programme is completely supported and approved for the next five (5) years. This 

enables the Faculty of Veterinary Medicine, University of Life Sciences in Lublin (Poland) 

to proceed and promote its programme as a VetCEE Approved programme. During this 

time the VetCEE Board wish to monitor the new aspects presented in your programme for 

the benefit of this and other programmes, whilst the above two conditions can be 

implemented. 

 

The use of the VETCEE approval logo is authorised and the appropriate logo files can be 

obtained from our secretariat. 

 

Congratulations to you and all your team! 

 

You may find attached to this communication a copy of the report of the evaluation panel. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact the VetCEE Board if you have any queries. 
 
 
 

 

Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 

 

Andrew Robinson 

VetCEE President 


